St Mawes Primary School

# evysletter Elconfark

17<sup>th</sup> September 2021

## Star of the week

#### Class<sub>1</sub>

Olivia For her EXCELLENT math understanding

# Class 2 Sydney for a BRILLIANT start to the new term in Class 2





# Welcome to our new reception children!!

#### **Dear Parents**

Our classes are now settled back into their routines and the playground is full of fun and energy. The new pupils already feel a vital part of our school family and it is wonderful to see the nursery pupils so confident and engaged. The outdoor learning area for class one is nearly complete and the new sheds are being used daily by the children. many thanks to everyone who supported us in changing this area!

Class one has been repainted and our new sinks are in place for our youngest pupils.

This term we are focusing on developing our RE curriculum and have started the new using the new RE Today syllabus. We are also developing our art curriculum looking closely at the progression of skills particularly in drawing, use of colour and using sketchbooks.

Our new staff member Mrs Gale has settled well into class one and has much experience working with Nursery pupils.

Best wishes

Ms Praed

Class Two have made an excellent start back to school after the summer holidays. We have welcomed Hunter to our class this term and hope he will enjoy being a part of our class team, just as much as we have enjoyed having him join us!

We have jumped straight into our learning and are Beginning to explore our new topic "The Tudors". We have already learned that this was an important period of history and have begun to explore Henry VIII as a significant person during this time. We have discovered that he wasn't a very nice man but, as King of England, he made lots of changes that affected the way people lived their lives. We are looking forward to finding out more about the Tudor people; how they lived, what clothes they wore and what they did for jobs, as well as much more!

Class 1 We have had a wonderful return to school this week. Staff and children were very excited to be back.

There have been many changes to the school, the mural on the air raid shelter is finished and the children have already enjoyed performing in front of the stage and imagining they are in Space.

Our fence next to Class 1 has moved and we now have a new "muddy" area for digging and more mud for the mud kitchens. Topics for this term are "Toys" for Class 1. We are looking forward to sharing our learning with you.



### **Nursery News**

We are very excited to introduce our new Nursey provision in school for the over 3's and have got off to a great start. Initially we will be offering three mornings a week (Monday, Wednesday and Friday).

We have limited spaces so if you would like any further information call Mrs Guest on 01326 270575



# With Thanks

We are very lucky to have so many wonderful supporters of our school. We would like to say a very special thank you this week to the Rosewall Family for their kind donation to the school. Mr Rosewall was a very special man and will be missed by all our community.





## Reminders Reminders

Can all children bring a
PE kit into school. This includes a
blue T-shirt, black shorts
and trainers. Uniform is ordered
direct now on the School Trends
website and not through school.

#### Coats.

Can we have all children in school with a suitable coat now the weather is changing

#### School Uniform.

All children must now wear black school shoes.

We say a sad **Goodbye** to Mrs Boughton in Class 1. We wish her the very best in her new school and will miss her very much.

And a big **WELCOME** to Mrs Gale who some of you may remember From St Mawes Nursery. Mrs Gale will be our Class 1 Teaching Assistant And Nursey Lead.